NEGOTIATIONS UPDATE

12-11-15

This is a joint communiqué from Teamsters Local 150 and Berryessa Union School District (BUSD)
regarding contract negotiations for the 2015-2016 year. We hope you find it informative.

Representatives from Local 150 and BUSD met on Friday, December 11", for a negotiation session. The
focus of the meeting was to continue discussion on the various articles opened in this round of
negotiations. There was discussion about the duration of the agreement and possible compensation
structure.

In this session, we also reviewed the benefits information and discussed various classification
configurations to address the different levels of work being completed at the elementary level in
comparison to the middle school level. Clarifying questions were presented and answered.

The discussions that occurred during the course of this session were very beneficial and all parties are
optimistic about our progress towards agreement. Additional information needed was identified and there
was agreement to conduct research and provide them for the next meeting. The date currently identified
for a future meeting is January 12.

All items continue to be in the process of discussion at this time.

Teamsters Local 150 representatives are: Peter Reyes (Chief Steward); Robert Corona (Maintenance);
Michael Goodner (Lead Custodian); Johnny Salgado (CNS, Delivery); Alan Daurie (Business Agent).

BUSD representatives are: Mari Fujikawa (Dir. CNS); Joann Vaars (Principal); Phoung Le (Dep. Supt.
Business); Maila Nguyen (Admin. Asst.); James Bakos (Dir. MOT); Dr. Douglas Staine (Asst. Supt.
Human Resources); Janet Sommer (District Counsel).



